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Curriculum Vitae

I was born the 20th December 1997 in Granada, Spain, and grew up in the
nearby town of Alcalá la Real. After primary school, I went to high school at the
I.E.S. Alonso de Alcalá. Although during my early years I would always reply
with ‘lawyer’ when asked what I wanted to be when I grew up, my interest in
science soon took over. This shift was largely influenced by the passion in science
of my mathematics professors, Juanma and Jose Luis, who consistently supported
and encouraged me throughout my high school years. In 2016, I participated
in a six-month exchange program in a small town near Lille, France. This first
experience studying abroad foreshadowed what would come in the following years.
The Sociedad Einstein de Astronomía, a society of amateur astronomers in my
hometown, first introduced me to astronomy. I quickly volunteered to form part
of the main board, and helped organised night observations, conferences and other
activities aimed at promoting the public awareness and interest in astronomy.

I enrolled in an integrated master’s degree in physics and astronomy at the
University of Bristol, United Kingdom, in September 2015. My first real experience
with astronomy research was during the 3rd year of my degree, which I spent at the
University of British Columbia in Vancouver, Canada with Prof. Douglas Scott.
There, I worked on the identification of young proto–clusters and gravitational
lenses at high redshift using the Planck satellite full–sky maps. Subsequently, I
was selected for a 10–week summer research internship at Cambridge University in
2018, where I worked under Dr. Martin Bourne on simulations of AGN feedback
on parsec scales. Although this further confirmed my wish to pursue research in
astronomy, it also taught me that theoretical simulations was not the path for
me. For my Master’s thesis, I continued working on proto–clusters under the
supervision of Prof. Malcolm Bremer. In this case, I used simulated lightcones to
test the reliability of certain color–cuts to identify groups of galaxies belonging to
proto–clusters at different redshifts. I graduated from the University of Bristol in
June 2019 with First Class Honours.

In September 2019, I started my PhD at Leiden University, in the Netherlands.
Under the supervision of Dr. Jacqueline Hodge and Prof. Paul van der Werf, I had
the opportunity to use some of the best facilities in the world to study the molecular
gas content of distant galaxies and quasars. Unfortunately, the COVID pandemic
hit only a few months after I started my PhD, which severely limited my capacity
to travel to present my work and visit other collaborators. Nevertheless, I was
fortunate to be part of a supportive international collaboration that facilitated
the progress of my projects. Over my four and a half years at Leiden University,
I had the privilege of mentoring two bachelor students, Femke and Lars, as well
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as two master’s students, Teo and Jasper, whose contributions are featured in my
publications.

Now, after nearly a decade in academia, with seven years devoted to astronomy
research, this thesis marks the culmination of my journey as an astronomer. I am
grateful for the opportunity to delve into the mysteries of the cosmos and eagerly
look forward to the next chapter in my life.
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